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BestStart for happy, confident learners

Local childcare with a difference
First Steps Donny is known for its 
home-like environment. Our warm 
and nurturing centre offers the perfect 
environment for your child to flourish. 
Come and see for yourself!

Child care and education from birth to 5 year olds
Nutritious meals prepared on site every day
Qualified and nurturing teachers
Swimming lessons and music classes
Centre set up to encourage exploration and 
discovery

First Steps Donny
2 Donny Ave, Chartwell
Phone: 855 0666
www.best-start.org

180 Grey Street
Hamilton, New Zealand
PO BOX 4169 
Telephone  07 8561400
Facsimile    07 8561407 
Email     info@pmgranville.co.nz

07 850 4222
info@leapnz.co.nz
www.leapnz.co.nz
42 Sunshine Avenue
Te Rapa, Hamilton

a. 42 Sunshine Ave, Te Rapa, Hamilton
w. www.megazonehamilton.co.nz 
e. info@megazonehamilton.co.nz 
i. #megazonehamilton

07 850 4222

LASER TRAP   LASER TAG Hamilton’s

1st
Trampoline

Park

Locally built, owned & operated

2PAIRS 
KIDS GLASSES 

FROMS169* 
NOW INCLUDING FREE 

Specsavers Chartwell 
Westfield Chartwell 5/C 
cnr Hukanui & comries Rds 
(Opposite Farmers) 
8536909 

SUPERTOUCiH 
LENS UPGRADE"· 

"Price complete with standard single vision lenses with scratch resistant coating. 
Second pair must be from same price range of frames and lens range or below. 
Must be same prescription. Price for other lens types may differ. Extra options not 
included. Price correct at time of print. Frames available while stocks last. "Free 
SuperTough lens upgrade only available with standard single vision glasses for kids 
under 16. o 2013 Specsavers Optical Group. 

FREE EYE EXAM 
FOR UNDER 16’S

Millers Four square
1030 Heaphy Terrace

07 855 3957

opening hours
Mon - Fri 7.30am - 8.00pm
Sat - Sun 8.00am - 8.00pm

Four
square

ExcEllEncE in animal carE

We comply to nZVa 
Best Practice Standards 
of care

Wide range of veterinary 
services including 
referral surgery

convenient opening 
hours and superior 
customer service.

independently owned 
and operated

www.hamiltonvets.co.nz

421 Te rapa rd, 
Hamilton

07 849 2963

Oxford Takeaways
4 Oxford Street
Fairfield 
Hamilton

Hours Ph 07 855-7173
S d F id 11 8 30Sunday-Friday 11am-8.30pm
Saturday 4pm-8.30pm 
oxfordtakeaway@xtra.co.nz

Oxford Takeaways

4 Oxford Street
Fairfield, Hamilton

Ph: 07 855-7173
oxfordtakeaway@xtra.co.nz

Hours:
Sunday-Friday 11am-8.30pm

Saturday 4pm-8.30pm

Fresh NZ fish ~ Cooked to order!
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Maths and  
English
Let Kip McGrath teachers 
create individual programmes 
to boost your child’s success 
at school.

Call today for a  
FREE assessment

Call Paul, Hamilton East
(07) 853 5013

kipmcgrath.co.nz

Maths      Reading
 

  English Spelling



 
Dear Parent / Caregiver, 
 
As this is the first Newsletter since school resumed, we say a big WELCOME BACK.   
It is great to be back at school and have a little bit of normality in our lives. 
 
Since returning, teachers have been focusing on rebuilding relationships, reminding the  
children of our expectations and getting back to normal classroom routines.   

Good hygiene practices are here to stay and all students should be very familiar with regular handwashing, sanitising  
and how to stop spreading germs when they cough or sneeze. 
 
We noticed during Level 2 that many students gained a lot more independence by being waved goodbye at the school 
gate.  We encourage parents to continue this practise at Level 1.  Staff will also continue to be at the gates to greet  
everyone in the morning and farewell in the afternoon.   
As part of our “new normal”  all entry gates except the office entry gate will remain locked during school time.    
As part of Health and Safety requirements, any adults coming on to the grounds after school has started, are required  
to walk through the office and sign in.   
At the end of the day, our junior teachers will continue to take their class to the pedestrian gate to meet parents and  
caregivers. 
 
Children are not to be picked up before the end of the school day unless there is a very good reason.  e.g. family  
emergency or appointment.  Convenience is not an acceptable reason.  On the rare occasion you need to pick up early, 
you must sign the student/s out at the office. 
 
We will be arranging regular times for parents to visit classrooms so that children will be able to show you the great work 
they have been doing.  Teachers will also continue to post regularly on their class facebook page so you can keep up to 
date with what is happening in the classroom. 
 
 
NETBALL  
We are thrilled to have received news from the Netball centre that there will be a season this year, albeit a shortened 
season. 
We have 3 teams entered - Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6.   All teams have commenced training and are eagerly awaiting 
the season to start.  Please note that teams were closed off last Monday as they are all full.  We have a small wait list 
and if any further names are received they will also go on the wait list should any player or players withdraw. 
 
 
BASKETBALL 
We are hoping to enter a Year 3/4 and a Year 5/6 Basketball team into the Term 3 league.   
Our Year 3/4 team still has 4 spaces to be filled and our Year 5/6 team still has 2 spaces available.   
These spaces will need to be filled before we can register the teams.   
Games are played at the YMCA or THE PEAK RECREATION CENTRE on Wednesday (Yr3/4) and Friday (Yr5/6)  
afterschool.  Please talk to Whaea Sandy or Matua Ohlson if interested in joining a team. 
 
 
STATIONERY  
We still have a number of students with unpaid Stationery.    
Please be reminded that we will continue to pursue payment.   
Payments can be made by CASH, CHEQUE or INTERNET BANKING.   
(Sorry, No eftpos) 
 

  
KIDSCAN JACKETS 
KidsCan have now been providing FREE Warriors 
jackets for our new students for the past eight years.  
This year we have a few jackets left over.  If you 
have a child who has outgrown their previous jacket, 
we may be able to provide a new one.   
Shoes are also an item that KidsCan can provide where there is a need. 
Please talk to Whaea Sandy in the office. 
 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
The last day of Term 2 is Friday 3rd July.   
Term 3 starts on Monday 20th July. 

Student Name:______________________                                Room No:___________ 

Newsletter No 3:  11th June 2020 

Anessa, Haitelenisia, Eden, Lestant, 
Havana, Latu, Noel, Emeliano,  

Simon and Tekaua.   

We’re glad you are here! 

WINTER IS HERE...Please ensure  
children are dressed appropriately.   

Please also ensure clothing is named so we 
can return items to their rightful owner. 



Kind regards 

 
 
 

Anne Johnson 
PRINCIPAL 

Like or follow us on Facebook.    
Facebook is now our school’s preferred 

means of communicating notices and events.  
If you have not already done so, please find 
us on Facebook by searching our user name 

@FFieldPrimary. 
This will ensure you keep right up to date with 

what is happening at school. 
 

Tu meke whanau! 
Our teachers really  

appreciated the wonderful  
job that you did to support 
your child with their home 

learning throughout lockdown.  
 

 
 

We thank you for sharing some of this  
learning through the class facebook pages.   

PARKING REMINDER 
When children arrive at and leave school each day, your parking behaviour can either 
protect or endanger them. Remember - parking on yellow lines, within 6 metres of a 
bus stop, across a vehicle entrance, on the footpath is illegal and you can be fined. 
Please choose safe parking over convenience at all times.  
 
A FRIENDLY REMINDER FROM FAIRFIELD INTERMEDIATE....Please remember that the 
Fairfield Intermediate car park is a drive-through car park only. Due to health and safety  
regulations, we ask that cars are not stationary for longer than a couple of minutes at a time 
or left unattended. Thank you for your co-operation.  

After many months of waiting...waiting…waiting,  
our building project has begun. 
Exciting times ahead as we watch the progress.   
Foundations are presently being poured and it won’t  
be too long now before we will see new classrooms  
being trucked on to the site. 
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